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new policy being implemented. Each of the three frameworks has prerogative powers 

that are not diminished or set aside by any of the others. Each has a veto therefore in 

any decision to make change. 

3. Nuclear safety duties of the Regulator not only apply to the building, operation and 

maintenance of Australia’s nuclear-powered submarines but in addition also applies to their 

design, and ultimate disposal. 

4. Finally the proposed legislation must make clear the responsibilities of the Regulator for the 

Virginia class submarines to be purchased by Australia and the process for those 

responsibilities to be assumed. 

In general the Regulator will need to learn extensively from the experience of the Submarine 

Rotational Force – West with US and UK nuclear submarines operating from Western Australia, and 

thence to apply a harmonised regulatory framework that reflects best practice from both UK and US 
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